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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL

At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 10th May 2016.

Present  

                                
Cllr. R. Maycock

Chairman   

Cllr. R. Leithall

Chairman of Council

                                  
Cllr. P. Dennis

Cllr. S. Munn
                                   
Cllr. S. Hanson

Cllr. D. Pengelly                                  
In Attendance.    Cllr. D.M.A. Chapman.
576. Items of Interest at the discretion of the Chairman, no decisions can be made on any 

        of these items.
1. Cllr. Pengelly – the tap at the Cemetery has still not been mended, Clerk to contact the 

                         contractor.
577.  Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting held on 5th April, to deal with matters  
         arising.
Matters Arising.

Minute 512 – to investigate Council Tax for the Pavilion and Car Park with Bere Alston United 

Football Club. The Clerk spoke to Will Westlake. They have looked at the CASC document; they are prepared to attend next month’s meeting to discuss it. Cllr. Maycock will look at the document.

Minute 513 – Cycle Track Bere Ferrers. Cllr. Munn stated she has hardly seen anyone using it, if 
youngsters wish to use the track then they must come forward and help. Cllr. Maycock feels there are two options, the villagers group to go out to contractor to clear weeds, moss etc. or the Cycle Track be re-categorised to a wildlife area.
Cllr. Munn to go back to a meeting with the villagers group to explain the situation with regards no action being taken on the ROSPA report.

Minute 515 – ROSPA report on the fence posts. There are at least 9 posts needing replacement, 

ask the workman to do this, try to obtain a post borer, also new rails needed on the base and some fence rails on the other side of the park.

578.  Financial Statements.

Recreation 

 The Clerk had circulated the statements.

(a) The Clerk explained the figures and the carry forward figure, this needs to be earmarked.  

There was a question regards EDF account for £43 for the Pavilion and how much has the football club purchased in tokens, it was proposed that a tally be kept, also a meter reading to be taken at the end of the season.

(b) The Clerk explained that the Pavilion roof was leaking, the workman has done a temporary 
repair but something needs to be done. The front half of the building’s roof is a flat roof with bitumen but the rear is corrugated plastic sheet which is getting very old and brittle. Discussions took place, it was agreed to go out to tender but seek some advice on the rear roof.

Cllr. Pengelly proposed acceptance of the Recreation Financial Sheet, seconded by Cllr. Dennis.
Cemetery 

The Clerk circulated the finance sheets.

The Clerk explained the figures with monies for replacement grass machine and a fund to accumulate for work on road design in the Dog Exercise Field for turning it into the other half of the          Cemetery.

Monies carried forward, some has to go towards laying the track from the gate to Dog Exercise Field to the Workman’s Store.

Cllr. Dennis proposed acceptance of the Cemetery Accounts, seconded by Cllr. Munn.

579. Report by Bere Alston Recreation Park Group.

Cllr. Pengelly reported that the application from Council has been made to the Lottery.

580. To investigate Council Tax for the Pavilion and Car Park with BAUFC.

This to be an agenda item for next month.

581. BARP Management Agreement.

Cllr. Leithall has drawn up a draft Management Agreement to try and address the conditions of the Charity Commission, the time period is 6 months, although BARP does now have charity status. Discussions took place; Cllr. Leithall will re-draft the agreement and bring it to the next Open Spaces for acceptance but delay signing until there is a reply from the Lottery. 

582. Routine Safety Inspection Reports for the Parish Recreation and Play Parks.

Cllr. Munn gave the following report on Bere Ferrers Play Park:-

Hedges have usual rodent holes

All dog signs have been placed in relevant areas, could do with 2 more 1 on the new toilet as there seems to be dog mess around this area

Chains on the junior swings appear rusty but very firm and could not see any erosion. Also the swing seat is gradually deteriorating

The slide is rusting quite a bit now, but does not look dangerous for the users; it is mainly the ladder and framework

Gates and fences are okay

Dog fouling is appearing to be an issue, people using the tennis courts have complained about the mess at the top end of the recreation field, seems that the times are mid-morning and 4pm to early evening

Cycle Track already under discussion

Children’s enclosed play park

The seesaw seat is perished on the ends and pieces broken off. Apart from that there does not seem to be anything to report. A bit of rust on a couple of the sprung animal seats where the paint has come off. People are still taking dogs into the enclosed play area of a night time whilst children are playing on the equipment.

Cllr. Hanson gave the following report on Sarah Park and The Down Recreation Parks:-

The entrance gate at Sarah Park is hard to bolt – needs adjustment.

Picnic tables – one has proud nail heads on the seat.

Perimeter fence at The Down – has rotten posts also wood surround to bark chip 2 broken pieces.

Two rope bridge – has a rope missing.

One of the picnic tables is very unstable.

Cllr. Hanson noted that the inspection forms are incorrect, Cllr. Maycock asked that the items that are incorrect be highlighted and he would check them against the ROSPA report.

Allotments Bere Ferrers

No 1- not much movement on any work going on, very overgrown. Clerk informed committee the person renting it has given up.

No 2- chicken house on plot but no actual work as yet.

No 13- not being worked at all. Clerk understood that the person was not able to work it as they have had an operation but had arranged to have it trimmed back.

No 14- Dung pile for all the plot holders.

Allotments Bere Alston

Cllr. Maycock stated all seemed to be progressing well.

 583. Proposals from committee for agenda for next meeting.
1. BARP Management Agreement

2. To discuss CASC with BAUFC

3. Pavilion Roof

4. Committee to meet at the Pavilion before next meeting

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 8.56pm.
Signed this 31st May 2016.            
Chairman…………………………….

